Response to consultation on proposed changes to admin and clerical review in EL&L

This response has been compiled from 52 individual responses, 4 group responses representing 28 individuals and following the group consultation meetings where many members made their issues known directly.

2 separate responses have been compiled by UNISON stewards, Naida Sneddon and Steven Gray following their meetings with members.

Key Issues

All staff have reported that at present that they work above and beyond their remit and hours and believe that the Schools and the council expect them to do this.

They believe that the council will still expect them to continue down this vein when their hours are cut.

Many feel that the onus on being at the school when others are not in or have left, falls directly onto them. Often the guilt is applied of who will see to the children if left behind, not collected or are unwell etc. The admin and clerical staff believe no one else will do it if they don’t. If a teacher was to do it then it is clear that it would be much more expensive, as teachers earn much more than admin and clerical staff. This obviously would be more expensive and would not make the savings needed.
The collocation units staff believe will have no real duties throughout the year and will take very little work away from the day to day activities currently carried out.

Budgets will still need to be monitored within establishments, items will still need to be requested and purchased, the collocation units will only process the invoices for payment once the establishment has done all the other tasks, removing only a very minor part of the process which takes the least time.
Many staff have never had the need to assist with the recruitment process and many report doing it rarely so are questioning how much work will be passed to the collocation units?

Staff believe again that much of the work will still need to be done before being passed to the collocation unit for processing, again they feel that they will be left doing the majority of the work with less hours.

Staff in establishments other than schools feel that they can see no role for the collocation units, much of the work to be done is either the work they currently do or the units will not take any of their work away. What will the units do on a day to day basis?
The real fear is that the same amount of work will still need to be done in reduced hours, causing much more work related stress to the staff that remain, and involving much more unpaid overtime. Which staff are reporting that they will no longer be willing to do and may cause a great deal of problems for Aberdeenshire Council.
The rates of pay proposed seem to be an insult to experienced committed staff that can see their hard work being rewarded by a pay cut.
Administrators have taken responsibility for many years on a rate of pay they feel has been below their worth.

If these proposals are implemented someone will still need to take the lead and responsibility and they feel it will fall to them for a much lesser rate of pay, on reduced hours.

Clerical staff will potentially be given an increase in pay but may not be capable of the duties or even want the responsibility.

UNISON has concerns about these proposals as the people affected can see no real way that they can work.

We believe some further work may need to be done to ascertain if the actual workload can be reduced by the collocation units and propose that a pilot be carried out before implementation.

UNISON requests that full formal equality impact assessments are carried out on the impact of these changes with regards to the staff and the people that use the services.

Namely women as staff and service users, children, older people and ethnic minorities that use CLD services and the public at large.

Conclusion

UNISON understands the desire by Aberdeenshire council to review the admin and clerical services within EL&L due to the budget constraints.

BUT
To cut staffing without assessing if the proposals will work and if they will actually save money, if Teachers find themselves replacing admin and clerical staff within the office then the cost will be significantly more and be contrary to the ethos of this consultation. If senior staff within offices do not have the appropriate support they again may find themselves doing the work themselves potentially less efficiently and at a higher hourly rate.

UNISON requests that further work be done before any potential implementation takes place.
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